## The Newsletter of Fulwell Infant School Academy Mrs Angus's message...

Number 16
<sup>22nd</sup> May 2025

Eulwell Infan,

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we come to the end of another busy and exciting fortnight at school. I would like to begin by expressing my sincere thanks to all our families, staff, and, of course, the children for their incredible efforts and support during last week's **Ofsted inspection**. The warmth of our school community, the dedication of our staff, and the enthusiasm of our children shone through in every aspect of the visit. We are extremely proud of the way everyone pulled together to showcase our school at its very best.

Last week also saw us commemorating **VE Day**, and what a wonderful celebration it was! The children enjoyed learning about this important moment in history, and the highlight for many was, of course, the delicious **ice creams** that followed our activities indoors and outdoors—such a lovely treat for all!

We are delighted to welcome Mrs. Meechan back from maternity leave this week. She will be working alongside Mrs. Hill and Mrs. Robson, supporting children in class 7. We know you will join us in wishing her a warm welcome back and look forward to the positive impact of this strong team.

Our **Year 1 children** enjoyed a memorable trip to **Newcastle Castle** recently, where they explored the rich history of our region and brought their classroom learning to life. A huge thank you goes to all the parents who supported this visit and helped make it a success.

Looking ahead, we are excited to announce our **School Dance Festival** taking place on **2nd July 2025**. Preparations are well underway, and all classes are beginning to develop their dances. We can't wait to see their creativity and energy on stage!

As we head into the half-term break, we would like to wish all our families a restful and enjoyable time together. For Year 1 parents, we kindly encourage you to continue supporting your child with phonics practice over the holiday, as we approach the national Phonics Screening Check. Little and often really does make a difference.

Thank you once again for your continued support.

Wendy Angus







